

Engadine / Yarrawarrah Probus Club Inc.

Founded 25th July 2018

President Greg Deane 0405405702 Secretary Kerry Deane 0423152018 Treasurer Rod Richardson 0424342288

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 11TH AUGUST 2025 AT THE ELOUERA ROOM, TRADIES GYMEA COMMENCING AT 10.00 A.M.

EVACUATION PROCEDURE – explained to Members

WELCOME: President Greg welcomed members and visitors, please make our visitors feel

welcome. It has been a very busy month with Probus outings. Historian, Greg Thompson advised in the three months from $1^{\rm st}$ April to $30^{\rm th}$ June, there

have been 47 different activities, over 500 people attended.

It has been noted that some members are not attending any outings, please

come along and make the most of what the Club offers.

MINUTES: Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting.

Moved: Ginny Thompson Seconded: Peter Wren

INDUCTION: Two new inductions this morning: Welcome to Jan Dunne-Contant and

Leanne Haines.

REPORTS: Birthday announcements – Aileen Wagstaff, Pat Morrell, Ron Pickering, Evon

Jenkinson, Bev Hewitt, Chris Wren, Cheryl Wheatley, Jan Contan, John Duthie,

Lesley Penny, Lynne Parker, Geoff Short and John Lischeld

GENERAL Treasurer - Balance \$12,000 and holding \$10,000 in activity fund.

REPORTS: Tours – Quarantine Station – 32 on list, cost will be advised closer to the time

Grafton Trip – 17 people going, payment due 24th August

Cunnamulla – 11 on list – 9 have paid their deposit (short video

played after meeting)

All tour advice is in the August Newsletter.

Gourmet Wanderers – 18th August – Headland Hotel

Man Lin Wah 8th September either prepay for banquet or if member chooses not to have a prepaid banquet, just order your own food and pay as you go.

Evon Jenkinson, current Co-ordinator has asked for Leave of Absence, looking for someone to take over Gourmet Wanderers for the ensuing year.

Sunset Cocktails: 4.30 to 6.30 with a secret venue supplied by Kerry Deane prior to the event starting 25th September 2025.

Men's lunch – No venue has been sourced for the next outing, possibly will be in October.

Walking Group/Table tennis – Gerard Reyerink: As per newsletter.

Theatre – Laraine Lischeld. Details supplied in newsletter

Local Theatre – Sue O'Brien – Details supplied in newsletter

Opal Trippers – Denise Wiltshire - Piermont Bridge Hotel

Membership - Kerry Baldwin

Number of members present	83
Numbers of apologies received	34
No apology received	4
Number of visitors	6
Total Number Present	89
Leave of Absence	3

Apologies received from: Anne and Chris Corben, Ian Eddy, Sue Berry, Barbara Bell, Glen and Jill Fitzpatrick, Tom and Pam Fraser, Bev Hewett, Helen and John Hogan, Evon and Harry Jenkinson, Judith King-Thornburg, Angela McNairn, Sheryl Mifsud, Dorothy Reyerink, Chris and Malcolm Stewart, Jan Swan, Karyn West, Alan and Debbie Williams, Cathy Williams Lin Wilson

Leave of absence: Pat and Ian Stepto and Gladys Honer

Visitors Robyn and Eric Ryan, Val and Bruce Hamilton, Barry and Bev Taunton

Visitor Apologies: Nil

GENERAL

BUSINESS:

Garriock Duncan - Discussion group August 20th

Brian Walton - advice from one other Club mentioned briefly to Sue O'Brien, September 25th at 9.30 am for 10.00 am start "Name that Song".

Two positions vacant – Gourmet Wanderers Co-ordinator

Club Photographer - John Murphy has decided to

resign from this position.

Lucky Door Prize: Laurel Chambers

Meeting closed at 12.00 p.m.

Next Meeting: 8th September 2025